
ABORTION:  INSURANCE COVERAGE H.B. 4828 (H-4):  FLOOR ANALYSIS

House Bill 4828 (Substitute H-4 as reported without amendment)
Sponsor:  Representative Lauren Hager
House Committee:  Insurance and Financial Services
Senate Committee:  Families, Mental Health and Human Services

CONTENT

The bill would amend the Nonprofit Health Care Corporation Reform Act, which governs Blue Cross and
Blue Shield of Michigan (BCBSM), to prohibit BCBSM from offering a group or nongroup certificate for an
“elective abortion” except by an optional rider paid for by the purchaser.  The bill would not apply to benefits
provided under Medicaid.  The bill would not create a right to abortion.  

“Elective abortion” would mean the intentional use of an instrument, drug, or other substance or device to
terminate a woman’s pregnancy for a purpose other than to increase the probability of a live birth, to
preserve the life or health of the child after live birth, or to remove a dead fetus, but would not include the
prescription or use of a drug or device intended as a contraceptive, or an intentional action by a physician
to terminate a woman’s pregnancy if her physical condition, in the physician’s reasonable medical judgment,
necessitated the termination of her pregnancy to avert her death.

An employer could buy an optional rider to provide coverage for an elective abortion if the cost of the rider
were not factored into any premium amount for which individual employees contributed a portion of the
premium paid, either directly or through payroll deduction, and the employer notified each employee that
elective abortion would be included as a rider to his or her health benefits and that the coverage could be
used by a minor or dependent female without notice to the employee.

The bill would not require BCBSM or an employer to provide or offer an optional rider for elective abortion
coverage.  The bill would take effect on July 1, 2001, and would apply to certificates, policies, or contracts
delivered, issued, or renewed in Michigan after that date.

Proposed MCL 550.1402d Legislative Analyst:  P. Affholter

FISCAL IMPACT

The fiscal impact of House Bill 4828 (H-4) and Senate Bill 645 (S-1) on insurance premiums would depend
on how the bills would affect the behavior of the covered population, and how insurers would respond.  If
these bills were to influence women, who otherwise will become pregnant and have an abortion, not to
become pregnant, then overall premiums should go down.  If these bills caused the same women to give
birth, instead, then overall premiums would go up.  If it is assumed that these women plan in advance to
have an abortion if they become pregnant, and therefore would purchase an insurance rider to that effect
(given an annual or semi-annual open enrollment period), then the basic premium cost should go down for
the covered group as a whole, while the total costs to the rider group would increase.  On the other hand,
if an insurer were not certain that the bills would result in fewer births in the covered population, the total cost
could go up for everyone.

Date Completed:  12-7-00 Fiscal Analyst:  J. Walker

Floor\hb4828 Bill Analysis @ http://www.state.mi.us/sfa
This analysis was prepared by nonpartisan Senate staff for use by the Senate in its deliberations and does not constitute an official
statement of legislative intent.


